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Construction update 

Heathcote Road Upgrade 
June 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Cabrogal people of the Darug Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

We are continuing work on the 
Heathcote Road Upgrade between 
Infantry Parade, Holsworthy, and The 
Avenue, Voyager Point. This project 
will reduce congestion, improve road 
safety and provide more reliable 
journeys for all road users. 

Williams Creek road bridges 
Following the successful opening of the new 
eastbound road bridge across Williams Creek, we 
have almost completed the new westbound road 
bridge. 

We will open the new westbound bridge to traffic 
on 6 July 2025, weather permitting. 

Harris Creek road bridges 
We have opened the new eastbound road bridge 
over Harris Creek after successfully removing the 
existing bridge. 

We have made significant progress on the new 
westbound road bridge, which we expect to open 
to traffic later this year. 

Landscaping 
We continue to landscape along Heathcote Road, 
particularly near the intersection with The 
Avenue and MacArthur Drive. We will plant 
additional native plants in the coming months. 

 

 

 

 

Traffic lane shifting 
We will direct traffic onto the newly constructed 
sections of road through a series of planned lane 
changes.  

Our crews will set up partial lane closures and 
manage traffic to keep workers and road users 
safe. These changes will occur at night to 
minimise daytime disruptions. 

Night work program 
Our night work may be noisy at times. However, 
we will schedule louder activities before midnight 
whenever possible to reduce disruption to nearby 
residents. 

Equipment and machinery used during night work 
may include: 

• generators and lighting towers 
• excavators, asphalt vehicles and rollers 
• street sweepers 
• concrete trucks and pumps 
• powered hand tools. 

Graffitti removal and deterence  
We understand the community’s concerns about 
graffiti on the noise walls between Infantry 
Parade and MacArthur Drive and regret that this 
has occurred. Please be assured we are actively 
working to remove it. 

The wall has been treated with an anti-graffiti 
coating and features heritage-themed artwork. 
We will also plant trees and shrubs in front of the 
wall to help prevent further vandalism and 
improve the look of the area. 
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Work location  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 749 119 

 
 
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-statement#Your_Privacy 

 

heathcoteroadupgrade@ertech.com.au 

  
Visit the online portal go to  
nswroads.work/heathcoteroad 
 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

  

   

Location of Williams Creek road bridge work New fauna crossings along Williams Creek – view from 
above 

Location of Harris Creek road bridge work New fauna crossings along Williams Creek – view from 
below 


